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`
ASPLEY HEATH PARISH COUNCIL








Clerk: Denise Batchelor



Tel:
01525 717905






Email:clerk@aspleyheath.org.uk
21st March 2024

The Next Meeting of the Aspley Heath Parish Council will take place on

Wednesday 27th March 2024 at 8pm at the Woburn Sands Town Council Offices next to the Ellen Pettit Memorial Hall, Street, Woburn Sands
      





   Signed:
  [image: image2.jpg]



2607
To Receive Apologies for Absence
2608
To Note Declarations of Interest relating to Items on the Agenda
2609
To Agree the Minutes of the Previous Meeting
2610 
Open Forum – Members of the Public are Invited to Speak to the Parish Council

	Actions carried forward:

2434a    CBC had not removed the unauthorised yellow lines at the bottom of Church Road.   

              (Nov 2022). It was discussed whether the lines could be removed by the Parish Council.  

              PCllr Smith would check this with CBC.
              



                         Action: CBC/SS
2544  The food trucks had been reported to CBC who had stated three trucks had been told they 

           could no longer operate without a licence.  Members were asked to check if any food 

           trucks were present at the weekends.
                                                                                          Action: PCllrs

2544a (Previously noted as rhe second item under 2544)
           The Chair of the Greensand Trust had not replied to an email sent to invite him to a future 

            meeting.  It was hoped that they would attend the March or April meeting. discuss the long
            term management of the woods.  The Clerk would contact again.








Action: AJ/SMcQ/DB


2611 
Central Bedfordshire Councillor Report 
	Actions carried forward:
2259  Proposed new development at Marston Vale – O&H Planning Application.  (Sept 2021)
          A detailed response had been received from CBC in which they had agree to look at the 

          impact on local roads. A meeting was planned for March.
                                                                                                          Action: CBC

2545  One pot holes had been repaired.  PCllr Smith had sent a photo to CBC asking for further 

          repairs.  Cars were now avoiding the remaining pothole/s and swerving towards 

          pedestrians. Members were asked to take photos and report on FixMyStreet.






              
                                                                                                          Action: PCllrs


2622
Chairman’s Report
2623
To Set the Agenda for the April AGM 

2624
Roads and Footpaths
	Actions carried forward:
2263a    BOAT at the top of Church Road – Francine Rainbow had advised that a contractor was 

              in place and a start date awaited for works to start.  There had been some fly-tipping on 

              the BOAT and this had been reported.by PCllr Smith on FixMyStreet.
                                                                                                         Action: CBC contractor
2370b  To Discuss New Signage for Sandy Lane to Restrict Unnecessary Access

             The CBC Rights of Way Officer had visited the site and it was hoped that a new sign would 
              be installed soon.  (May 2022) Francine Rainbow stated that the work had been ordered.









Action: CBC


2625  Lighting
2626 Planning

New Planning Applications
Recent Planning Applications

2627
Village Matters 
	Actions carried forward:

2340   A planter was being researched for the new notice board.  A grant of £250 had been 

           agreed from the Ward Councillor Grant scheme for this.  It was thought that the planter may 

           need to be built up as it was on a slight slope.       (Sept 2023)








Action: SS/SMcQ/LJ

2563  Some of the 20’s Plenty signs had been removed.  It was agreed that ten more be 

          purchased as Members felt they were helping to slow traffic.  They would be installed higher 

          up so they could not be removed.







 Action: PCllrs

2563a It was agreed that a Working Party be set up to tidy the path at Bishop’s Walk and remove 
           leaves as CBC were not prioritising this.  This would be planned for Mid-March or April.








Action: PCllrs
2577a The gate to the Sandpit had rotted and fallen off.  A quote had been sought for new hinges, 

            post-mix and posts to install the gate at a cost of £148 which was agreed.  PCllr Jones 

            agreed to clean the gate.  The low wooden fencing would also need to be replaced.  








Action: PCllrs


2628
To Receive an Update from the Neighbourhood Plan Steering
           Group 

2629
Finance
a. To approve payments to be made in March
	Payee
	Chq No
	Amount
	Description

	D Batchelor
	1312
	£217.82
	Clerk’s salary – March

	D Batchelor
	1313
	£25.00
	Clerk’s Allowance – Jan-March

	HMRC
	1314
	£163.60
	Clerk’s PAYE – Jan-March

	Woburn Sands Town Council
	1315
	£170.00
	Meeting room hire – PC meetings
Summerlin Centre hire – Nov meeting (PCC)

	Forde & McHugh
	1316
	£192.00
	Repairs to street light at top of Church Road 

	S Smith (Icon Graphics Ltd)
	1317
	£129.60
	Twenty’sPlenty signs x12

	The Greensand Trust
	1318
	£1770.00
	NP Green Infrastructure Plan Stage 2

	Chapman Planning
	1319
	£4073.40
	NP Neighbourhood Plan first draft & consultation fee


b.  To agree the financial statement for February
2630
To Note Correspondence Received Since the Last Meeting
	
	From
	Subject

	Action

	2260
	NatWest
	Bank Statements
	

	2261
	Central Beds Watch
	Crime Stats –March interim – no incidents
	

	2262
	Bedford & MK Waterways Trust
	Invite to AGM – 22nd March
	

	2263
	Police & Crime Commissioner
	February newsletter
	

	2264
	East West Rail
	 Spring budget update
	

	2265
	Wix.com
	Website domain renewal 
	

	2266
	NameCheap
	Email renewal needed
	

	2267
	Bedfordshire Police
	Priority Setting meeting – 10th April 6pm
	


